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Chair Luke and members of the Committee, thank you for the opportunity to testify on 

S.B. 2779, S.D. 1.  

The Department of Accounting and General Services strongly supports S.B. 2779, S.D. 1, 

an administration-sponsored measure. 

S.B. 2779, S.D. 1 authorizes the Department of Taxation to release certain otherwise 

confidential information to the Legislative Auditor or the Legislative Auditor’s authorized agents 

solely for the purpose of conducting the annual audit of the Comprehensive Annual Financial 

Report (CAFR) of the State of Hawaii.  Specifically, S.B. 2779, S.D. 1 allows the Auditor to 

examine tax return information of the Department of Taxation solely with respect to the audit of 

the CAFR. 



 
 

Since access to this tax information is necessary for testing by the Legislative Auditor or 

the Legislative Auditor’s authorized agents for purposes of the CAFR audit, it is critical that S.B. 

2779, S.D. 1 is passed for the State’s future audits.  A serious audit scope limitation would result 

if S.B. 2779, S.D. 1 were not passed.  Specifically, the State would not be able to obtain an 

unqualified audit opinion for its CAFR which would negatively affect the State’s credit rating as 

well as its ability to obtain financing. 

Thank you for the opportunity to testify on this matter. 
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Re: S.B. No. 2779, S.D. 1, Relating to Financial Audit of the State of Hawaii by 
the Legislative Auditor 

The Department appreciates the intent of S.B. 2779, S.D. 1, to provide a narrow and 
limited exception to the State's taxpayer confidentiality provisions solely for the purpose of 
conducting the State's annual certified financial audit. 

While the Department has concerns about disclosure of confidential tax information, the 
Department is cognizant of the Auditor's duty to complete the annual certified financial audit. To 
the extent limited access to taxpayer information is necessary to complete the annual certified 
financial audit, the Department will provide the relevant data as needed. The Department defers 
to the Department of the Attorney General as to whether the bill's provisions sufficiently protects 
confidential taxpayer information. 

State taxes are administered largely through voluntary compliance on the part of 
taxpayers. Part of the motivation to voluntarily report tax information is the State's laws 
protecting the confidentiality of that information. Any erosion of that promise of confidentiality 
may have negative consequences for continued voluntary compliance by taxpayers under Title 14 
of the Hawaii Revised Statutes. For these reasons, the Department only supports limited access to 
taxpayer information as needed to complete the annual certified financial audit. 

Thank you for the opportunity to provide comments. 
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